



Balliang East Primary School Newsletter

14th December, 2021 **Volume: 13 Issue: 40**

Check Your Child's Bag!!

Forms sent home this week:

Parent Payment Plans – 2022 school fees (due 1st week of Term 1, 2022) and book pack link (online payment due 10th Dec.)

Photo Permission Forms - Due before 16th Dec.

Bush Telegraph order forms – Due 16th Dec.

Nearly There:

It's hard to believe that we have finally made it to the last week of term. What a year! A big thank you to every family for once again supporting us through a year of ups and downs and unpredictable weeks of schooling.

I hope you all enjoy a well deserved break and come back fresh and ready to face a Covid-free 2022.

2022 Fees / Book packs:

Hopefully everyone placed an online book pack order by last Friday. The book packs will be delivered to school over the holidays and the staff will label the items, ready for the new school year.

The school component of school fees can be paid in 2022.

Term 4 Ends:

If you are planning to send your child on the last day of term, after their late concert night, they will not need lunch and will finish at 1:30pm.

Extra Bag:

Please send an extra bag on Wednesday 15th December so that school books can be sent home. It needs to be strong such as a green bag.

Raffle Donations:

The P.A. will be wrapping the raffle prizes tomorrow morning. If you have not brought your donation into school yet please do so by 9:00 am tomorrow morning.

Concert reminders:

- 1. All students need to be at school and in the Multi-Purpose Room by 6:15pm ready for a 6:30pm start.
- 2. Santa hats need to be at school by Thursday morning.
- 3. Students need to wear school uniform to the concert.
- 4. Students need to bring a drink bottle full of water.
- 5. Parents and guests need to bring a picnic rug to sit on or a deck chair. Deck chairs to be set up at the back of the audience.
- 6. Please share Zoom link with friends and relatives who can't attend.
- 7. All parents and visitors must scan the QR code on entry and present proof of double vaccination status.

Concert Information:

A reminder of the latest operations guide requirements is below.

Parents, carers and other adult visitors not performing work need to show evidence of vaccination when entering a school building. This includes for the purpose of activities such as school tours and kindergarten transition programs.

Parents, carers and other adult visitors attending a gathering at school, such as a fete, school play or graduation ceremony, whether indoors or outdoors, need to show evidence of vaccination on arrival.

When parents and carers do not meet vaccination requirements, the school should hold meetings and other discussions (such as Student Support Group meetings) virtually.

This means that any person over 12 attending the concert will need to be double vaccinated. Unfortunately, we will need to check everyone's vaccination status. Please don't make it hard for us and ask us to turn a blind eye to a relative, friend or parent who wants to attend as we don't want to offend anyone on the night, and we don't want any confrontations.

There is currently no minimum of people allowed to attend but we will need to ask that people follow the quotient rules as well as sanitise hands on arrival.

I will set up a Zoom link for those people who are unable to attend onsite. This will be sent to all families next week.

All people attending the concert will need to complete a Photo Agreement if they intend to take photos on the night. These have been sent home and need to be returned prior to concert night. All guest's names can be added to the one form.

If older siblings are attending, please remind them that they must remain seated throughout the performance, not stand at the back of the audience and talk loudly (and inappropriately) as some did last year.

Students will need to wear their school uniform on Concert night and will need a named Santa hat which needs to be brought up to school prior to Concert night. Please send a drink bottle as well, especially if it is a warm night.

Due to the disruptions of Covid and the joys of Remote learning, all families will receive a complimentary Concert DVD this year to thank you for your support.

Breakfast Club Food:

There will not be any breakfast Club on Friday morning. This term's left-over food will be put on the lunch tables tomorrow afternoon. Please come in and help yourselves.

New Teacher:

Miss Taylah Condon has been employed to work alongside Miss Rees in the Prep/1 classroom next year. We will be employing a second teacher over the holidays who will be working with Miss Speirs in the Grade 2 classroom.

Principal: **Mrs Caryn Fox** **School Information:** 3787 School No:

Phone: 5369 5148 5369 5226

BEPS Mobile: 0418 316 148 Email: balliang.east.ps@education.vic.gov.au **School Council President: Kylie Borchard**

Wednesday 15th December: School books sent home – bring extra bag

Breakfast food available to take home

Thursday 16th December: Reports handed out

End of Term Assembly – 2:45pm

Concert/presentation night - 6:30pm

Friday 17th December: No Breakfast Club



Term 4 ends – 1:30pm



Students of the Week Awards:



Mason / Branton



Baherra



Kingston



Krue



1. If Santa was having problems with his legs, what could the doctor give Santa to help

him walk?

2. Why do mummies like Christmas so much?

3. What's a parent's favourite Christmas carol?

4. What do elves learn in school?.





3. Silent Night!

2. Because of all the wrapping.

J. A candy cane.

ANSWERS:

























Gardening*





